
STURGIS Project Update, March 16, 2018 
 
Dear STURGIS Stakeholders, 
 
As part of our ongoing communications with the community regarding the STURGIS decommissioning and 
dismantlement project, we wanted to provide an update on the progress crews have been making in 
recent months as we continue into 2018. 

After the early June 2017 milestone of safely removing and shipping the Reactor Pressure Vessel, which 
was the primary source of radiation on the STURGIS, crews have been focusing on the sectioning and 
removing the walls of the Primary Shield Tank. The Primary Shield Tank is what surrounded the majority 
of the reactor pressure vessel. Prior to Thanksgiving, the team successfully completed the sectioning, 
removal and safe shipment of the inner wall of the Primary Shield Tank.  

The team just recently completed the removal of the remaining outer wall of the Primary Shield Tank. This 
is a significant milestone, leaving the last major removal being the removal of the remaining bottom 
portion of the larger Reactor Containment Vessel – which is the large vessel that contained the vast 
majority of the nuclear elements on the STURGIS. 

The team has been completing the required radiological surveys on the STURIGS to prepare for the 
departure from Galveston.  After all remaining radioactive materials have been removed, the team will 
access the remaining hull bottom tanks and other areas to complete the required surveys to allow the 
vessel to be released for shipbreaking.  In spite of Hurricane Harvey delays this past fall and encountering 
additional layers of protective lead at the bottom of the PST, we currently anticipate the STURGIS being 
released for departure from Galveston for final shipbreaking this summer. 

Environmental monitoring has been continuous since prior to the arrival of the STURGIS in Galveston and 
no evidence of radioactive material, lead or increased radiation exposure from the STURGIS has been 
documented outside of the reactor containment area to date. As a reminder, more than 99 percent of the 
radioactivity from the STURGIS has now been safely removed from the vessel and transported to Waste 
Control Specialists disposal facility, in Andrews County, Texas without incident. 

We continue to appreciate the support of our local partners and stakeholders that we have enjoyed as 
we carry out this project. 


